
                                              

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Our Celebration of Music event, held at the Winter Gardens on 7th 

March, was a tremendous success. We watched the incredible primary 

and secondary school children from across the Fylde Coast perform on 

stage for the first time in three years. The Mayor, Andrea Kay, was in 

attendance and commented on the outstanding talent we have across 

our schools. Well done to our acapella group and dancers; their 

performance was exceptional.  
 

One of the wonderful things about being a headteacher is working with 

Millfield’s fabulous staff and students. Last week, we delivered a special PSHE lesson on the 

conflict in Ukraine, so the students could learn about the war and express their feelings. Mrs 

Wilson’s form wrote letters to me, in them they conveyed how they were feeling about the 

war and how they were desperate to help the families dealing with the conflict in Ukraine. 

One of their suggestions was wearing blue and yellow and donating money; this coincided 

with the national Day for Ukraine and so our students once again, thinking of others, 

donated money to help those in crisis.  
 

In art, Mrs Devaney’s classes having been showing their support for the people of Ukraine 

by creating sunflowers; these sunflowers have messages and feeling about the conflict. Mrs 

Devaney filled a display board with them near the canteen and on the art corridor. You 

can see these very poignant pieces of art created on page 12.  
 

Eleven of our students have had their artwork chosen to be displayed at Blackpool and 

The Fylde College as part of ‘The Gazette Young Seasiders Arts and Crafts Exhibition 2022’. 

The exhibition is free and is open to the public from Friday 28th February until Friday 

25th March 2022, pop along and see their exceptional work, or you can also see it on page 

8. 
 

Thank you to Miss Gower who took three of our Year 11 students to Blackpool Sixth Form on 

Saturday 5th March to celebrate International Women’s Day. In school, our students had 

assemblies delivered on the theme of inspirational women.  
 

On 21st and 22nd March, our Year 9s will enjoy taster days, where they can experience the 

range of GCSE and vocational qualifications we have on offer at school. Then on 30th 

March, we will welcome students and their families to our options evening, where they will 

be able to meet our staff and talk personally to them, in their classrooms, about suitable 

option choices for their child.  
 

From 21st March, we will wave goodbye to our Year 10s as they embark on an exciting two 

weeks of work experience. If you were fortunate enough to have experienced this 

opportunity at school, you will know the invaluable skills it gives to our young people: 

communication, confidence and the ability to work as a young adult in a workplace to 

name just a few. I am incredibly proud of the work done by Mr Grayston and his team; we 

have now achieved 100% in all the Gatsby Benchmarks, which means our careers offer for 

all our students is outstanding! 
 

We are updating the school's prospectus and would like to renew our parents’ testimonials 

page; if parents/carers would like to write a few lines about our wonderful school, please 

email: j.fawcett@millfield.lancs.sch.uk.  Chosen entries will receive a ‘thank you’ box of 

chocs! 
 

We use Twitter to celebrate the achievements of our students and remind our families of 

events, you can follow us at @millfieldhighsc. 
 

Best wishes 

 

 

Nicola Regan 

Headteacher 

 

 

Belvedere Road, Thornton Cleveleys, FY5 5DG                                          Telephone 01253 865929  

E-mail admin@millfield.lancs.sch.uk  

Website: www.millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Twitter page @millfieldhighsc 

  #BeExceptional 

#TeamMillfield 

 

 

 

 

Issue No 37 

 

18th March 2022 
  

Important Dates:  
 

 
Friday 18th March 

Non-Uniform Day 

Bring a £1 

 
Wednesday 23rd 

March 

Year 7 Parents’     

Evening  

 
Monday 28th March 

Assessment  week for 

Year  7, 8  &  9 

 
Wednesday 30th 

March 

Year  9 Options 

 Evening  

 
Friday 1st April 

School closes for 

Easter  

 
Please see Page 3 for 

all the dates of  

Parents’ evenings this 

year. 

 
 
 

 

mailto:j.fawcett@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
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Key 

STAGE 

Graduation and Exceptional 

Programme 

 

The Graduation and  

Exceptional Awards  

programmes are now  

coming to the end. Students 

have until the May half term to  

complete the tasks to see which grade they will 

graduate with. Special considerations will be made 

for attendance this year, but tasks will need to be 

completed. Final amendments are being made to 

the Graduation Ceremony and party day.  

Distinction star students will also be choosing their 

end of year trip after the Easter holidays. Students 

will not want to miss out when the ceremonies 

come around!  

 

The Graduation Evening will take place on  

Monday 19th July, Graduation trip 20th July and  

Party Day on the 21st July. A lot of planning is going 

into the week to allow all students to really be  

rewarded for their hard work, dedication and per-

severance throughout the year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Miller Crook - Year 7 Progress Lead 

Mr. Booth - Head of Aspirations 

Mr. Smith - Head of Personal Development 

The last couple of weeks have been a difficult time 

for many of our KS3 students. I know many students 

have felt scared and anxious over what is  

happening to the people of Ukraine which is why 

our PSHE lesson was focused on this last week. In the 

PSHE lesson we discussed not only what is going on 

between Ukraine and Russia, but why this is 

happening including the history of Russia and 

Ukraine, and the Orange Revolution. Hopefully , 

through educating the students on the current  

situation, we have given some students comfort and  

reassurance of their safety in the United Kingdom.  

In other lessons, Year 7 students have been writing 

their own poems and preparing them to go on  

display. Students still have the second half of their 

Bollywood dances to complete and will be ready to  

perform in the next couple of weeks. In Design  

Technology, the students have been designing 

lamps and building electronics, whilst our food  

students have been learning to prepare their own 

healthy, tasty pasta salad.  

 

Revision week 

In preparation for our KS3 tests, students should now 

be highlighting topics and aspects of their learning 

that they will need to revisit during their revision 

week. We should remember that revision is the act 

of looking again at something previously written, 

studied or enacted to either commit it to memory, 

change it, or improve it. For this to be successful  

students should discuss their learning with teachers 

and review work from previous lessons. This will  

highlight areas for them to concentrate their time 

on for study. Successful techniques include: 

 Creating mind maps with questions in the   

centre and then planning answers in the             

extensions. 

 Cue cards with either a key word and          

definition written on both sides or common 

questions and the answers written on the     

reverse. These can then be used to test        

students. 

 Reviewing websites like BBC Bitesize. 

 Quizlet is another website that allows students 

to be quizzed on test style questions. 

 Reviewing knowledge organisers or having a 

go at creating your own. 

 

REME MBER  

MONDAY 19th JULY—GRADUATION EVENING 

TUESDAY 20th JULY—GRADUATION TRIP 

WEDNESDAY 21st JULY—GRADUATION PARTY 
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Key 

Stage  

This has been an exciting and important two 

weeks for Key Stage 4 students.  Following 

their very successful mock interview day, our 

Year 10 students are preparing to go on work 

experience for the final two weeks of term. 

Students are very much looking forward to 

this opportunity to learn about the world of 

work. I am sure they will acquit themselves 

well and make all of us at Millfield proud of 

them. 

 

This Friday is the deadline for 

the application letter to  

become part of next year’s 

Senior Student Team. The 

standard of the letters  

submitted has been 

phenomenal and we can see 

that this will result in a very strong Senior 

Student Team next year. 

 

Year 11 have been completing mock exams 

in their core subjects this week. Their  

behaviour and attitude has been mostly  

exceptional. They will continue with mocks in 

their other subjects next week. Year 10 have 

also been completing assessments this week 

and have adopted a mature and  

hardworking attitude to these which is  

fantastic to see. 

 

 

 

 

Miss C. Gower 

Head of Key Stage 4  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the following students:- 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Rebecca Blackburn 

 Isabelle  Kay 

 Molly  Figgins 

 Laura Fishwick 

 Angel Rowe 

 Sammi Cheng 

 Sean Osgood 

 Louis Halsall 

 Alfie Waring 

 Ewan Whittle 
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Deputy Headteacher’s Maths Challenge 

Charlie has been drawing rectangles: 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 The first rectangle has a perimeter of 30 units and an area 

of 50 square units. 

 The second rectangle has a perimeter of 24 units and an   

area of 20 square units.  

 

Charlie wondered if he could find a rectangle, with a side of 

length 10 units, whose perimeter and area have the same 

numerical value. 

 

Can you find a rectangle that satisfies this condition? 

 

Alison says "There must be lots of rectangles whose perimeter 

and area have the same numerical value."  

 

Charlie is not so sure.  

Can you find more examples of such rectangles?  

 

Can you come up with a convincing argument to help Charlie and 

Alison decide who is right?  

 

Please email your solutions to Mr Humphreys at: 

b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

DATES FOR 2022 
 

Y7 Parents’ Evening - 23rd March 2022 

 Year 9 Options Evening - 30th March 2022 

Performing Art Showcase— 26th & 27th April 

Y8 Parents’ Evening - 18th May 2022 

Big Gig— 12th & 13th July 2022 

 

mailto:b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
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Definition – why is Home-Learning important?  

Home-learning bridges the gap between school and home. Here at Millfield we believe in a  

collaborative approach, which allows   students, teachers and parents to monitor the progress of 

their child in the learning process. Common home-learning assignments may include required 

reading, writing or typing projects, mathematical exercises to be completed, information to be 

reviewed before a test, or other skills to be practised.   

  

As a parent, here are a few things you may wish to consider:  

  
 Home-learning improves student achievement.  

 Studies show that home-learning improves student achievement in terms of improved grades, 

 test results, and the likelihood to attend college  

 
 Home-learning helps to reinforce learning and develop good study habits and life skills.  

 Everyone knows that practise makes perfect. Students typically retain only 50% of the  

 information teachers provide in class, and  they need to apply that information in order to 

 truly learn it.  

 
 Home-learning allows parents to be involved with their child's learning.  

 Thanks to take-home assignments, parents are able to track what their children are learning 

 at school as well as their academic strengths and weaknesses.  

  

Here at Millfield we celebrate excellence and home-learning is no exception:-  

Congratulations go to students in Music with Mrs. Hill.  who produced a great piece of work about 

how music is effectively used in T.V. Adverts.     

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder  

In order to support your child with their home learning, please regularly log into Talaxy to monitor the tasks 

that have been set and remind your child to complete them. The home learning policy can be viewed on 

our school website; this explains how much home learning your child should be set each week and the types 

of tasks they could be set.  

 

If you require any further information about our home- learning or how to register for Talaxy, please visit the 

schools website: -   

http://www.millfield.lancs.sch.uk/parents/online-parental-reporting/  

 

Mr. G. Wood 

Lead Practitioner of Teaching and Learning (Technology). 

 

http://www.millfield.lancs.sch.uk/parents/online-parental-reporting/
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The student council have organised a non-uniform day 

in order to raise money for this year’s Comic Relief. 

 

The first Comic Relief night took place in 1988 and has 

raised over £1 billion pounds in total to date. 

 

The student council has always been passionate about helping those in need. Whether 

they are students in our own school, the local community or from around the country - we 

always want to do our bit to make a difference. 

 

As well as non-uniform day, there will also be a number of activities for students to get 

 involved in, with the aim of raising as much money as possible. There may even be an 

opportunity to throw wet sponges at some of the teachers! 

 

You can learn more about Comic Relief by clicking on the 

following link: https://www.comicrelief.com/rednoseday 

 

If you would like to make a donation to Comic Relief 

through Parent Pay, please click on the following link: 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/

Default.aspx?shopid=7001 

 

 

The student council would like to thank you all for supporting us in 

our efforts to raise money for charity. 
 

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEADTEACHER 

Year 11 

 

 Ella Acton 

 Jessica Lee 

 Tillie-An Davenport 

 Jessica Broadbent 

 Ella-Rae Bailey 

 Hannah Boden 

 Isobel Farey 
 

All of the students have 

been nominated by  

Miss Kilmartin for their  

excellent work in  

Dance. 

Children who 

read books often at 

age 10 and more 

than once a week at 

age 16 gain higher  

results in maths,  

vocabulary and 

spelling tests at age 

16 than those who 

read less  

regularly. 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=7001
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=7001
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Be Exceptional! 

Not sure what your son or 

daughter is studying in school 

this term? 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Have a look on our school website 
where you will find the 'Learning    
Journeys' for every subject.  The 
Learning Journeys give details 

about what is being studied each 
half term from the start of Year 7 

right up to when students leave in 
Year 11. 

 

 

Our fantastic Y10 sports leaders helped to run two Lancashire Schools Sports Hall Athletics 

finals last week at Blackpool Sports Centre.  

 

The school received 2 lovely e-mails last week praising our students: 

''Just a quick email to say thank you to all of your young leaders for today’s Lancashire 

Athletics final - they were a real credit to themselves and Millfield.'' 

 

''I felt I needed to comment yet again on those absolutely brilliant sports leaders from  

Millfield. Fourteen excellent young people who make every event they help at go so well. 

They are polite, pleasant, enthusiastic and so encouraging of the younger children. At no 

point did they need chiding or guiding, they simply applied themselves to the task and 

worked tirelessly through a very busy schedule. I wish each and every one of them the 

very best for their future careers, I would like to hope one or two of 

them might become involved in delivering Sport to young children   

because I think they would be amazing.'' 

 

 

Well done to: Taylor McCarron, Oli Stott,  

Richard Reygan, Connor Brooks-Brennan, Ella 

Heyes, Ava Cook, Molly Ewing, Phoebe 

Hutchinson, Beth Hutchinson, Robert Craigie, 

Hattie Wade, JoshAlderson, Louis Halsall and 

Ethan Frohlich. 

 

We are incredibly proud of you all!  

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEADTEACHER 

All of the students have 

been nominated by  

Miss Norman  for their  

excellent work in  

Food Preparation and 

Nutrition.  

Year 10 

 

 Payton Stewart 

 Sophie Lloyd-Jones 

 Thomas Pritchard 

 Ella Lamb 

 Student from S7 

 Student from S7 

 Student from H8 
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I    
 

 

 

 

 

Ethan Terras for his excellent home learning about job               

sectors, challenges and opportunities in the UK. 

 

Excellent home-learning from  Ellie Dicks, Katie Croft, and  

Alecia Atkinson about Our Physical World. The girls also wrote 

 about the features of a volcano and created the models! 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Ellie B,  

Oscar A and students from 

Miss Longworth’s form for 

your exceptional Book in 

a Jar entries. Mrs Regan 

and Mrs. Black were very  

impressed! Lots of lovely 

prizes will be heading 

your way! 

  

 

Mrs. Devaney had 
the pleasure of  
preparing some  
artwork for the 
Young Seasiders Art  
Exhibition today. 
Look how amazing 
this work looks! This 
is just a snapshot of 
work from some of 
the talented students 
we have at Millfield.   
A special  
congratulations to 
the two winners from 
school, Amy  
Depledge and Amber 
Davis . 
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KS3 Revision Week 

In order to be successful you must plan your revision carefully in advance. Here are some really effective revi-

sion strategies to get you started: 

 

Mind Maps 

Why are mind maps useful? 

 Mind maps - these help you to reduce a whole 

topic into key pieces of information (keywords, 

dates, definitions, quotes etc.) 

 Mind maps are also a great way to see any links 

between the key pieces of information.  

 They can act as a powerful memory aid in an      

exam because they are visual.  

How to create a mind map: 

 Note down points in a spray pattern, starting from 

the centre and working outwards. 

 Keep your points brief – use key words, authors, 

theories or processes. 

 Use lines to show connections between things. 

 Be prepared to re-work the map until you are happy with the organisation. 

 Include colour, symbols and pictures to make it more memorable. 

 

 

 

Revision Clocks 

Why are revision clocks useful? 

Revision clocks are a great way to organise your time. Planning your time is 

a great way to stay focused, organised and maximise your revision.  

How to create a revision clock: 

1. Read through your notes and then put them away. 

2. Allocate sections of the clock to different topics or subtopics. 

3. Give yourself a set amount of time to write down everything you can 

remember. 

4. Check your notes to see how accurate you were or what you missed. 

 
High Frequency Cards 

Why are high frequency cards useful? 

Testing yourself everyday is a good way to remember key information and to see 

the progress you are making.  

How to create a set of high frequency cards: 

1. Start with a list of things you need to remember.  

2. Write a BOLD heading on each card. Keep the information on the card very 

simple – a word and definition at most.  

3. If you are revising a big topic you should colour code your cards for different 

types of information e.g. key words/ quotes/ dates/ formulas/exam command 

words.  

(You could put them up around the house so that you are constantly reminded of 

your learning).  

 

 

Miss J. Copping 

Lead Practitioner of Teaching & Learning (Foundation Subjects). 
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Mr. Deaville 

Assistant Headteacher in charge of Behaviour and Safeguarding 
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I am currently in the process of redesigning the  

Millfield prospectus for 2022/23 and I am looking for 

some parents who would be willing to write a  

testimonial about Millfield that I could include.  It 

need only be a few sentences or a couple of  

paragraphs about what you as a parent like about 

Millfield and why you chose the school.  

 

All of the parents who write a testimonial that is included in the prospectus will receive a 

box of chocolates as a thank you. If you feel that you would like to contribute, please 

can you contact me on my email j.fawcett@millfield.lancs.sch.uk with the subject line 

Millfield Testimonial.  

 

Many thanks. 

 

Mrs. J. Fawcett Assistant Headteacher  

Be Exceptional! 

 

We wish  all our Year 10s good 

luck as the embark on an  

exciting two weeks of work 

 experience.  

So proud of our students! After writing incredibly moving letters to Mrs Regan, Mrs Wilson's form sent 
a letter to parents and carers to support the families in Ukraine . Students were asked to wear yellow 

and blue on Wednesday's national #DayforUkraine .  
Thank you to everyone who has sent in a donation. 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/DayforUkraine?src=hashtag_click
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